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MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

District 5690 News 

Message from District Governor 

Dean Kennedy 
Dear Dream Team, 

District Conference is over.  The 
flags have been stored for an-
other year.  The bridges have 
been taken down but only after 
we crossed them.  The banners 
folded and placed neatly in the 
box. The Shelter tent and equip-
ment placed back in that small little Shelter 
Box and all the Rotarians are home.  It is a 
little like sending the kids back to college.  
You are happy but yet sad.   

I can’t even begin to cover all of the great 
points made by the super speakers, break 
outs, and events at District Conference.   
The pictures can’t even do justice to the 
various events.   A huge “thank you” to Lucy 
Herlocker Freeman and the conference 
committee, Kaydee Riggs-Johnson, Cindy 
Goertz, Bradley Gamber, Curtis Dick and 
Anthony Stonerock.  I would also like to 
thank the Winfield Rotary club for unbeliev-
able support and tolerating months of plan-
ning and the Arkansas City and Derby clubs 
for helping host.  Another huge thank you 
goes to Helen and Mike Barnes as keeper 
of the flags which add so much to the event.   

Of course, a huge thank you for 
all of the Dream Team that at-
tended.  We had over 135 Ro-
tarians and partners register and 
attend the conference.  

But now it is just like the kids 
going back to college, the real 
work begins.  Each of us must 

take and use all of the information that was 
provided to benefit our Rotary club and Ro-
tary around the world.  That knowledge is of 
no value unless we share and use it.  I sin-
cerely hope that each of you came away 
with lots of ideas and will discuss those with 
your Board and Club.  Remember Cheryl’s 
comment about how to implement that.  
Also remember Judge Webb’s comments 
about a bridge to your heart.  Cheryl’s 
power point and the survey results have 
been sent to the Dream Team Presidents.  
Cross that next bridge and share this infor-
mation.   

I see some fantastic ideas and plans devel-
oping in the district.  Please share those 
with the other clubs in your area.  You have 
other Dream Team members that are a re-
source for you to use.  Partnering will make 

Oct 27-30, 2016 
Zone Institute 
Salt Lake City, UT 

Oct 28-30, 2016 
Young Professionals Summit 
Salt Lake City, UT 

Oct 24, 2016 
World Polio Day 

Nov. 10, 2016 
Membership Training 
Liberal, KS 

Nov. 11, 2016 
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Wichita, KS 

Mar. 23-25, 2017 
PETS 
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June 10-14, 2017 
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Oct. 20-21, 2017 
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Message from District Governor Dean Kennedy (cont’d) 

us all stronger.  We have some membership meetings 
coming up on November 11 and 12 in Liberal and Wichita.  
It is a great resource if you attend and use the information.  
Remember membership is “One Rotarian at a time.”  I am 
dreaming of membership growth for District 5690 for this 
year.  You can do it! 

Dean Kennedy 
District Governor 2016-17  
Rotary Club of Winfield 

Updates to District Directory 

2018-2019 Rotary International President Announced 

RI President John F. Germ declared Samuel F. Owori of the Rotary Club of Kampala, Uganda, as 
Rotary International’s president-nominee on October 1, 2016.  He will be elected at the 2017 RI 
Convention in Atlanta, Georgia and will become president on July 1, 2018.  The 2017-2018 RI 
President is Ian Risely of the Rotary Club of Sandringham, Victoria Australia. 

Celebrate World Polio Day—Live-stream event on Oct. 24 
A Message from the Rotary Foundation Chair-elect  

Join me and other Rotarians around the world for the Fourth Annual World Polio Day event, co-
hosted by Rotary and the U.S. Centers for Disease Control & Prevention (CDC).  The event will be 
live streamed from CDC headquarters in Atlanta, Georgia, to bring together more than 50,000 
viewers around the world.  Rotary will be joined by celebrities and experts to share our progress on 
the road to polio eradication. 

Tune in to the live-streamed update on www.endpolio.org at 6:00 pm EST on 24 October.  In addition, hundreds of lo-
cal Rotary-let World Polio Day events are being planned this year. 

Thank you for helping to eradicate this completely preventable disease. 

Paul A. Netzel 
Trustee Chair-elect 2016-17 

 
New Mailing Address  
Rotary Club of Dodge City 
P O Box 445 
Dodge City, KS  67801 

 
New Acting President 
Rotary Club of Texhoma 
Rowdy Slavin 
rowdys@anchordbank.com 

Effective January 1, 2017 
 
New District Executive Secretary & 
District Treasurer 
Kent Erb 
Rotary Club of Newton 
Cell (316) 722-6647 
D5690Treasurer@gmail.com 
 
*See story on pg. 3.  Curtis Dick has 

DON’T MISS 
Free Membership Training Seminars! 

November 10 (Thursday) - 1 - 5 pm - Liberal 
Seward County Community College 

November 11 (Friday) - 12:30 - 4:10 pm - Wichita 
Rolling Hills Country Club 

Register by sending email to cdick3@cox.net.  Any 
questions, contact Martin Bauer, 
mwbauer@martinpringle.com or call 316-655-
2769. 

See next page for full details.  Register today! 
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Register TODAY for Membership Training! 
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October is Economic & Community Development Month 

Worldwide, 836 million people live in extreme poverty, according to the United Na-
tions. 

Rotarians worldwide are committed to reducing poverty by using their skills in pro-
jects that provide vocational training and that strengthen local entrepreneurs and 
community leaders, particularly women, in impoverished communities. Here are just 
a few of examples, from Rotary Showcase, of members taking action: 

 The Rotary Club of Islamabad Mid Town, in Pakistan, established a vocational 
center to provide training for orphan girls with courses such as sewing, flower mak-
ing, glass painting, and beautician skills. Successful students also receive help sell-
ing their work to earn an income. 

 The Rotary Club of Bislig, in Surigao del Sur, Philippines, trained unemployed 
parents to bake and decorate cakes and cure ham to help them to support their 
families. 

 The Rotary Club of Dhaka North West in Bangladesh built a computer learning 
center, starting with a single computer in 2002, which has provided training to more 
than 1,000 students. Many of them have found jobs as a result. 

Observe Economic and Community Development Month in October by checking the 
Rotary Service Connections blog for tips, resources, and success stories to inspire 
your club or district to plan a project that will strengthen your community. 

Join Fellow Rotarians in At-
lanta for the 2017 Rotary 
Convention and the 100th 
anniversary of the Rotary 
Foundation.  

Important deadlines 

15 December 2016: Last day 
for early-registration discount 
($340 Rotarians/$70 Rotarac-
tors) 

31 March 2017: Last day for 
preregistration discount ($415 
Rotarians/$100 Rotaractors) 

14 June 2017: Last day for 
online registration ($490 Ro-
tarians/$130 Rotaractors) 

http://www.riconvention.org/
en/atlanta 

Ethical Dilemma—What Would You Do? 
Your club is formalizing a partnership with a local organization. Since the organization’s work aligns well the work of 
your club and Rotary, the partnership is highly beneficial. A member of your club with experience working with the or-
ganization is very passionate about the partnership. As you spearhead the relationship, the club member is constantly 
monitoring partnership progress. Although you are doing as much as you can, the club member expects you to do a lot 
more and is not satisfied with how things are moving along. The member has even made calls to the organization to 
check on the progress, and your partnership liaisons from the organization have complained that the member is being 
pushy. As this is a very important partnership, you want to maintain your club’s image and ensure the partnership de-
velops into a successful one. 

While you appreciate your fellow member’s passion, what would you do? 

Share your thoughts (or read the thoughts and comments of others) at https://
rotaryservice.wordpress.com/2016/10/12/ethical-dilemma-discussion-what-would-you-do-5/  

Kent Erb was selected by the Executive Committee to serve as the Executive Secretary/Treasurer of Dis-
trict 5690 effective January 1, 2017 to replace PDG Curtis Dick who has resigned effective 12/31/16. 

After serving our district for 11 years, PDG Curtis Dick is resigning effective December 31, 2016.  Kent is 
a great Rotarian who will do a fantastic job for our clubs and district and the transition has already begun.  
In the meantime, between now and 12/31/16, it would be an advantage to Kent if you would copy him on 

emails you send to Curtis.  Kent’s contact info is:  921 W 17th St., Newton, KS  67114 
Cell (316) 722-6647      Email D5690Treasurer@gmail.com 

The Executive Committee expressed its heartfelt gratitude to PDG Curtis for his many years of service to the District. 

Meet Kent Erb—New District Executive Secretary 
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Rotary-United Nations Day - November 12, 2016 

You are invited to participate in our Ro-
tary-United Nations Day in New York City 
on Saturday, November 12, 2016. 

The Saturday meeting starts at 8am 
(registration) at UN Headquarters and 
will include presentations and panel dis-
cussions addressing key humanitarian 

issues of concern to both the UN and Rotary.  Enjoy fea-
tured presentations from senior UN staff, affiliated NGO’s 
and Rotary leaders, with panel discussions on our mutual 
goal of achieving peace. RI President John Germ will par-
ticipate. 

A separate Young Leaders program is planned and avail-
able only to Ambassadorial & Peace Scholars, Rotaract 
Club Members and select Interact Club members. Be sure 
to encourage these individuals who may have an interest 
in global affairs. Note: The regular Youth Program is a 
separate registration at: riunday.org/registration. 

Rotarians and Young Leaders can register at RotaryUN-
Day2016.eventbrite.com.  Do this ASAP, since numbers 

are limited. Cost is: Rotarian US$65 and Youth US$50, 
including a box lunch. Note: UN tours are not available on 
Saturday, so those interested in this should do so on Fri-
day morning.  To reserve a guided tour Click Here  

As usual, a Saturday evening dinner (cruise) November 
11th  is being planned.  All Rotarians, UN Colleagues and 
friends from around the world are welcome to join us. 
Please email PDG Doug Vincent if interested 
DougV@DougVincent.com  for final details and pricing. 

Accommodation is expensive in NYC. There are more 
economical hotels across the river about 30 minute bus 
ride away.  Many stay at the Quality Inn or Marriott Hotel 
in, Lyndhurst, NJ and save over $100. per night. Or if fly-
ing, the Comfort Inn in Queens is a convenient-to-subway 
location. 

Join Rotary friends at the United Nations and celebrate 
Rotary's role in the development of the UN back in 1945.  
It will be an exciting experience.  Rotarians, family mem-
bers and friends are all welcome.  

www.RIUNDay.org 

World Toilet Day—November 19, 2016 

The United Nations estimates that 2.4 billion people do not have adequate sanitation. 1 billion of 
these people still defecate in the open. Poor sanitation increases the risk of disease and malnutrition, 
especially for women and children. 

This year World Toilet Day (www.worldtoiletday.info/)is focusing on the link between sanitation and 
nutrition. Lack of access to clean drinking water and sanitation, along with the absence of good hy-
giene practices are among the underlying causes of poor nutrition. 

Please spread the word about sanitation on World Toilet Day.  You may have seen it before, but 
WASRAG Board Member Mark Balla's fantastic TED Talk is a great way of introducing the topic and would make a 
great club meeting presentation:  Toilet Humor is Serious Business (https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=r3xr13xFfto) 

Source:  WASRAG E-Newsletter, October 2016 
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It is my belief that we neglect to think of our 
clubs and district boards as the governing 
bodies of our clubs and district.  We should 
consider our board of directors as the re-
sponsible body for our clubs/district, not only for our pro-
gram and day-to-day operations, but also as the group of 
people who ensure we adhere to the rules, guidelines and 
policies of Rotary and our bylaws.  With this in mind, con-
sider the Ten Basic Responsibilities of Nonprofit 
Boards (adapted to Rotary) below as a guide for a good 
board and a good club: 

1. Determine mission and purpose. It is the board's 
responsibility to create and review a statement of mis-
sion and purpose that articulates Rotary's goals, 
means, and primary constituents served. 

2. Ensure the appropriate people serve in club posi-
tions. Boards must reach consensus on the responsi-
bilities of all committee chairs and team leadership, as 
well as undertake a careful search to find the most 
qualified Rotarians for these positions. 

3. Support and evaluate the chairs/leadership. The 
board should ensure that all committee chairs and 
team leadership have the moral and professional sup-
port they need to further the goals of the club/district/
Rotary. 

4. Ensure effective planning. Boards must actively par-
ticipate in an overall planning process and assist in 
implementing and monitoring the plan's goals. 

5. Monitor and strengthen programs and 
services. The board's responsibility is to 
determine which programs are consistent 
with Rotary’s mission and monitor their 
effectiveness. 

6. Ensure adequate financial resources. 
One of the board's foremost responsibilities 
is to secure adequate resources for the club/
district to fulfill its mission. 

7. Protect assets and provide proper financial over-
sight. The board must assist in developing the annual 
budget and ensuring that proper financial controls are 
in place. 

8. Build a competent board. All boards have a respon-
sibility to articulate prerequisites for candidates, orient 
new members, and periodically and comprehensively 
evaluate their own performance. 

9. Ensure legal and ethical integrity. The board is ulti-
mately responsible for adherence to legal standards 
and ethical norms, as well as Rotary’s policies and 
procedures. 

10. Enhance the organization's public standing. The 
board should clearly articulate Rotary’s mission, ac-
complishments, and goals to the public and garner 
support from the community. 

Finally, it is your club’s board responsibility to maintain a 
solid record of your actions through maintaining board 
meeting minutes and club financial records (RI requires 
this).  These help in planning, creating a history and docu-
menting actions.  It is our responsibility as leaders of our 
clubs and district to ensure that we do the right things to 
adhere to Rotary’s standards, to maintain your club’s good 

reputation and finally, to meet your commu-
nity’s expectations. 

 

Column submitted by Fred Heismeyer, 
District 5690 Trainer 

Good Boards Mean Good Clubs 

Service Above Self Corner—Bill Gardner 
Bill Gardner (RC Wichita DT) is the District PR Chair.  He coordinated and designed the out-
standing Rotary booth at the Kansas State Fair.  Here’s a note he received: 

“I am a member and past president of the Rotary Club of East Wichita . . . I wanted to reach 
out to say THANK YOU and GREAT JOB on the Rotary Booth this year at the State Fair.  I 
had the privilege of placing the East Rotary banner in the stand.  It made me so proud to be a 
Rotarian and to show the people I was with the booth. 

Thank you again for your efforts to make the booth outstanding! 

Chris Kibler, RC East Wichita 

Thank You to Bill Gardner and the entire State Fair Booth Committee for a job WELL DONE! 
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Afghanistan and Pakistan are the only remaining 
countries where the transmission of the wild polio-
virus has never been stopped. So if we are so 
close to eradicating polio, why do we still need 
$1.5 billion to finish the job?  

As a club or district leader, you may have heard 
some version of this question from members of your club 
or community. Given Rotary’s status as one of the largest 
private funders of the polio eradication program, our or-
ganization’s continued leadership is imperative in these 
final stages. Below are five talking points to use in explain-
ing to members of your club and community why fundrais-
ing and advocacy are as important now as they’ve ever 
been.  

1. REACHING EVERY CHILD To end polio, we need to 
focus our efforts on reaching every last child in Afghani-
stan and Pakistan, the only remaining countries where 
transmission of the wild poliovirus has never been 
stopped. Both countries require the support of the global 
community to immunize children who have consistently 
been missed, and to conduct high-quality immunization 
campaigns. The biggest expense in a vaccination cam-
paign is not the vaccine but its distribution, including trans-
portation and staffing arrangements. 

2. PROTECTING OUR GAINS At the same time, we 
must continue to keep all other countries polio-free, includ-
ing up to 60 that remain at high risk either due to conflict, 
population migration, weak health systems, or other condi-
tions. In August, Nigeria reported two cases of wild poliovi-
rus, the first cases detected since July 2014, and a sober-

ing reminder that countries need to remain vigilant. 
A rapid response plan has been put into place to 
counter the outbreak. 

3. MAINTAINING SURVEILLANCE Stepped-up 
surveillance is vital to ensure that the virus is truly 

gone from other parts of the world. This means both 
checking every report of acute flaccid paralysis (the sud-
den onset of floppy arms and legs) and testing water for 
the poliovirus. Only one in 200 cases of polio results in 
paralysis, meaning that for every child with signs of paraly-
sis, a couple of hundred are carrying the disease and may 
not exhibit symptoms. Because the poliovirus is most eas-
ily detected and spread through stool, researchers take 
samples from sewage systems or from rivers and open 
gutters in places lacking sewage systems. Rotary and its 
partners have developed a network of 145 laboratories 
worldwide that can identify the disease. Detection activi-
ties will intensify this year with additional medical officers 
and environmental surveillance sites. 

4. ACHIEVING CERTIFICATION Even after the final 
case of polio is recorded, it will take three years to ensure 
that it is indeed the last case. So even if the last case is 
seen this year, these programs will continue to need fund-
ing and volunteers until 2019, and that carries a price tag 
of $1.5 billion. 

5. PREVENTING A COMEBACK Until we ensure eradi-
cation, the risk of resurgence remains. A global resur-
gence of the disease could bring up to 200,000 new cases 
a year within 10 years. 

Source:  Rotary Leader – September 2016 

5 Talking Points to Promote Polio Fundraising 

For those age 70½ and older, it is now possible to make tax-free charitable gifts directly from Individual Retirement 
Accounts (IRAs). This giving option had been available at times in the past and was made permanent in December 
2015. 

If you have a traditional IRA, you can now make gifts directly to The Rotary Foundation using funds that might other-
wise be taxed when withdrawn. You may choose to make charitable gifts directly from an IRA up to a total of $100,000 
per person, per year. 

By giving directly from your IRA, you also won’t increase your adjusted gross income or possibly subject your Social 
Security to a higher level of taxation.  

Another advantage: Your gift will count toward your Required Minimum Distribution and you can avoid taxes on income 
while you help Rotary improve communities around the world. 

Contact planned.giving@rotary.org for more information. 

The Rotary Foundation—Charitable IRA Gifts 
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Nigeria reported three cases of wild polio-
virus in the northeastern state of Borno in 
August of this year. Following the World 
Health Organization's confirmation of 
these cases, the country returned to the 
list of polio-endemic countries. The other 
polio-endemic countries are Afghanistan 
and Pakistan. 

These are the first cases detected in the country since 
July 2014, and while this news is disappointing for all Ro-
tary members, we are confident that Nigeria can defeat 
polio. Rotary provided $500,000 to assist immediately with 
the outbreak response, and an emergency response plan 
has been put into action in coordination with our partners. 
Large-scale vaccination campaigns are ongoing across 
five countries in the Lake Chad basin to counter the out-
break. 

Despite these new cases, there has been significant pro-
gress toward ending polio in Nigeria, the rest of the Afri-
can continent, and globally. 

As recently as 2012, Nigeria accounted for more than half 
of all polio cases in the world; however, thanks to quality 

vaccination campaigns and surveillance, 
as well as political commitment, the coun-
try has made significant progress. Further-
more, the new cases were detected due 
to ongoing efforts to strengthen surveil-
lance, especially in insecure areas. 

We have proven strategies to stop new 
outbreaks quickly, even in insecure regions or areas made 
vulnerable by conflict, such as South Sudan and Syria. 
These strategies will also overcome the outbreak in Nige-
ria. 

Rotary is committed to the eradication of polio, and we will 
continue to support our members, particularly those in Ni-
geria who have worked so hard to help the country end 
polio. With your help, we can ensure that there is no re-
maining home for the virus. 

 
Michael K. McGovern,  
International PolioPlus Chair  
30 Sept 2016 
 

Nigeria Reclassified as Polio Endemic 

Thanks to Elsa Havel, RC Ulysses Newsletter 
Editor, for this update! 

Three Interact Students came and talked to 
the club to give us an update on what they 
have going on so far this school year. Tyra 
Hayden, President; Cassandra Rodriguez, 
Perla Moncayo and their sponsor, Misty 
Becker were the representatives present. They mentioned 
their upcoming projects are: 

 Trick-or-Treat so others can eat, this is a canned food 
drive for Loaves and Fishes that will take place on 
October 27th. If any club members would like to bring 
donations to the Library during our meetings, we will 
be sure to get them to the Interact Club. 

 Operation Christmas Child, they will start in November 
collecting items to fill boxes to pack. 

 Angel Tree at Christmas, the club will be adopting a 
family to help out this Christmas. 

They are also looking to do more community service pro-
jects throughout the year and get Interact more involved. 

Erica mentioned that we will be looking for help 
to paint the U.S. maps at Hickok and Sullivan 
Elementary schools and would like to have In-
teract students involved as well. Also, Matt 
mentioned our duck race to them and said it 
would be nice to have some Interact represen-
tation there as well. They will look to come back 

and continue to keep the club updated on their projects 
throughout the year. 

Tyra and Perla were able to attend the RYLA camp last 
spring and they both were very thankful for the opportunity 
to participate. They both had a blast and learned a lot of 
leadership skills. They mentioned they were able to visit 
Camp Horizon for some team building activities and help 
out with a service project, which was a clothing drive for 
women in need. I believe they said it was for a group 
called, Eagle’s Nest. They are really hoping they’ll be able 
to attend again this year. Cassandra was out of town, but 
is hoping it will work for her to go this year as well.*Side 
note, Cassandra is the younger sister of Mercedes, who is 
the student we sponsored as an outbound exchange stu-
dent to Brazil a few years ago. 

Interact Club of Ulysses High School Update 
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Rotary Club Old Town Wichita:  We had 
a great start to our Hair Fairy Workbook 
assembly, our District Grant project. 

 

Rotary Club W. Wichita:  Foundation 
Chair John Mosley presented Paul Har-
ris Fellowship +2 recognition to Tony 
Morrow. 

 

Rotary Club El Dorado:  Club 
and family members as well as 
Butler College students painted a 
US map on the Skelly Elementary 
playground.  All elementary 
schools in El Dorado now have a 
playground map.  Students enjoy standing on and identify-
ing the states.  It improves map skills and is truly a “feet 
on” activity. 

Rotary Club Newton:  Our 
club is celebrating its centen-
nial!  On Sept. 27 we held the 
ribbon cutting ceremony at of 
the Dog Park in Newton’s 
Centennial Park.  The dog 

park is a gift from the club to the 
community with help from a Dis-
trict Foundation Grant.  There is 
both a small and large dog play 
area in the park. 

Rotary Club Derby:  
We participated in 
the Kids Corner at 
the Derby BBQ Fest 
again this year.  We 
had our Bean Bag 
toss game, based on the Four Way Test.  Hundreds of 
kids tried their luck to win small prizes.  Rotaries pictures 
(l-r) are Roger Thomas, David Drake, Rob McDonald and 
Kathy Sexton. 

Rotary Club Kinsley:  We enjoyed a 
recent visit from our Assistant Governor, 
Dave Wetmore (Dodge City) and District 
Governor Dean Kennedy (Winfield) re-
cently.  Thanks for spending time in 
Kinsley! 

Rotary Club Newton:  
We had Elsa Menindez 
and Logan Treaster at 
a recent meeting.  
Logan is our local out-
bound that did a short-
term exchange in Or-

leans, France last summer.  Elsa is our short-term ex-
change student from Orleans this fall.  Logan stayed with 
Elsa’s family and Elsa is staying with Logan’s family—a 
true brother/sister exchange! 

Rotary Club El Dorado:  We had a joint meeting with the 
El Dorado Kiwanis club to hear speaker Mike Pompeo 
recently. 

Rotary Club Ulysses:  We used our District Grant to hold 
Stroke Detection Screenings in Ulysses.  Many club volun-
teers and Interactors have been manning the registration 
desk at the hospital over two consecutive weekends. 

Rotary Club East Wichita:  
While vacationing in Scotland 
recently with her husband, 
Susan Addington discovered 
that Rotary is a pretty big 
deal there. This photo called 
“Rota-Kids at the Kelpies” 
shows children at the Kelpies, 30-meter high horse head 
sculptures that are a monument to horsepowered heritage 
across Scotland. Rota-Kids are for youth ages 8—12 and 
are popular in Great Britain. 
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District 5690  

 

 

 

 
www.rotary5690.org 

 
This is your newsletter! 

Send your articles and  
club information to: 

 
PDG Geri Appel, Editor 
Phone: 316-733-7030 

Fax: 316-733-5077 
appelg@kenlerman.com 

 

2016-2017 RI Theme 
John Germ 

Tennessee USA 

District Conference 2016 
Watch for a special edition Conference Newsletter in the near future,.  It will 
have lots of pictures and a recap of a wonderful conference  just concluded 
in Winfield.   

Huge thanks to the Rotary Club of Winfield and District Governor Dean Ken-
nedy for another outstanding conference in District 5690! 

More to come! 


